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20th April 2023



Dear Damian Green

APP/E2205/W/22/3298686 and ABC ref 21/00627/AS - Land rear of 7 to 14, Harmers Way, Egerton, Kent, TN27 9DN
Jane Carr, Chair of the Egerton Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group wrote to you recently expressing her dismay about a Planning Inspector’s decision to allow a further 13 houses to be built in Egerton. These would be in addition to 15 new houses recently permitted on a nearby site allocated by Ashford Borough Council, the majority of which on both sites would be large, detached houses. 
The Egerton Neighbourhood Plan adopted by Ashford Borough Council last year had rejected plans for these 13 houses for environmental and aesthetic reasons and because they did not provide housing for local needs. The Plan’s Housing Needs Survey concluded the only needs in Egerton were for local people. Two other sites came forward to meet those needs. Planning permission is pending for 8 homes at an affordable rent for local people and another 9 for older local people to downsize. The village would have expected 32 new homes - the Appeal case increases that figure to 45 in a village of 450 houses.
The Planning Inspector relied heavily on policies in Ashford’s 2019 Local Plan - which is out of date and is superseded by Egerton’s 2022 Neighbourhood Plan. The National Planning Policy Framework states in rural areas LPAs must be responsive to local circumstances to reflect local requirements. That is what our Neighbourhood Plan does.  Egerton's Plan met increasingly stringent conditions and passed independent examination before a parish referendum. From a record 50% turnout, over 91% of voters were for our Neighbourhood Plan which rejected the development in this Appeal.  Further points apparently overlooked by the Inspector are that under the NPPF, where a Neighbourhood Plan is up to date, there only needs to be 3 years' housing supply.  Yet the Inspector referred to the supply being just short of 5 years, regarding this as supporting the case for the additional 13 houses. Under the NPPF, where there is a conflict with the Neighbourhood Plan, such development should not normally be allowed. Therein lie significant anomalies.

There have been many statements by Ministers extolling the virtues of neighbourhood planning.  Current legislation gives local people power to deliver development which communities want. In November 2022 Michael Gove, Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities said: “Quite rightly, if a local community has invested time and care in making sure it has a robust local plan, that should prevail”.  
Egerton Parish Council believes that there is a serious mismatch between what Ministers have been saying and what actually happened when this Appeal was considered. Volunteers worked tirelessly to produce the Egerton Neighbourhood Plan but it is not effective or fair to encourage such efforts if Neighbourhood Plans are simply thrown out at the first challenge from a developer or if a Planning Inspector ignores its provisions. It feels as if our Neighbourhood Plan was a worthless project.
We therefore ask that you urge Michael Gove to reconsider this case as it sits most awkwardly with his stance on localism. In the meantime, lodging a Judicial Review is an urgent priority for the parish.

I look forward to hearing from you.



Kind regards




Sonia Young
Sonia Young, Clerk, Egerton Parish Council
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